Minutes of the 

Exhibits Round Table 

Membership Meeting

January 22, 2007

The meeting was called to order by the Chair, Amy Rosenbaum, at 7:35 am at the Washington State Convention Center.  Approximately 80 people were in attendance.

√  Jim Rettig, a candidate for ALA Vice-President/President brought greetings to the group and reviewed the initiatives he proposes if he is elected.

√  Amy Rosenbaum provided those present with an overview of ERT, its purpose and the procedure to join.  She then led a review of the previous day’s Board meeting.  The following topics were discussed.  For detailed information please see the minutes of the January 21, 2007 Board meeting:


Treasurer’s report


Membership report


The Silent Auction at the June, 2007 conference


ERT sponsored programs at the June, 2007 conference


Technology Showcase at the June, 2007 conference


ALA Scholarship Event at the June, 2007 conference

√  Charleen Davis reported that approximately 500 people attended the authors’ forum at this conference.  She told the group that she was chairing the new committee to plan the event and asked for volunteers to work with her.

√  Amy Rosenbaum announced the creation of the committee to investigate ways to increase exhibit hall traffic at Midwinter and Annual conference.  As chair of the committee, Kay Runge asked for volunteers to work with her.  The American Libraries panel discussion being planned for the Washington, DC conference and the ALA Pavilion were cited as examples of ways to increase traffic.

√  A representative from National Library Relocators  stated that there were six relocation services exhibiting at this conference and that four were in the same aisle.  She asked how ALA could keep these like companies separated.  Paul Graller from Hall-Erickson clarified that most of these firms were in the table-top exhibit area and that space for that had been limited at this conference.  He said that he would try to keep better separation between the companies at future conferences.

√  A representative from Agati Furniture asked that ALA assign space for the following year’s show (both Midwinter and Annual) while on-site at each show.  A brief discussion followed but no consensus was reached to change the current system.

√  A representative from Backstage Library Works asked how exhibit space is assigned.  Paul Graller reviewed the process as detailed in the material that each exhibitor receives before each show.

√  A representative from Sylvindale stated that as a publisher, her company preferred to be in an area with other publishers.

√  It was suggested that a “Fast-Track” system be established to simplify the sign-up and exhibit process for small exhibitors.  John Loveless from GES promised to look into the possibility.  Kathy Young pointed out that one of ERT’s purposes is to help other exhibitors and that Board members are glad to talk with any exhibitor in need of help.

√  A representative from the Library of Congress questioned the system for distributing exhibit-only passes.  He stated that many passes requested by LC had not been received and stated that a process should be in place to provide passes to exhibitors on-site.  Amy Rosenbaum reviewed the discussion from the Board meeting the previous day.

√  It was commented that the ALA housing contractor appeared to have released rooming lists to conference hotels very late, making it difficult for exhibitors to change reservations. A representative from the housing contractor stated that rooming lists were released 21 days and 14 days before the conference and promised to look into any problems.

√  There was a lengthy discussion concerning the volume of live presentations.  Several exhibitors reported that customers had left their booth because of difficulty in communicating over the sound from nearby booths.  Paul Graller reviewed the process that show management uses to monitor sound levels and the approved process if exhibitors are found to be in violation.  A representative from Elsevier stated that his booth staff was following the guidelines but others present said that other companies were not.

√  A number of exhibitors spoke of unacceptable service by the WSCC’s Internet provider.  Following several examples, the CEO of the service provider addressed the group and agreed that the service had not been up to standard.  He cited several reasons for the problems and ended with the following assurances:  “We will address the financial aspect of the poor service.  We will contact all exhibitors with logged problems and issue credits on a case-by-case basis.”

√  Deidre Ross provided the following attendance figures as of COB Sunday, January 21.






San Antonio


Seattle






(2006)



(2007)

Librarians


8,133



9,161

Exhibitors


2,744



2,854
TOTAL



10,877



12,015

√  Amy Rosenbaum announced that the date and location of the spring ERT Board meeting (March 2, 2007 at ALA Headquarters) and adjourned the meeting at 9:10.

These minutes recorded and submitted by John Ison, Board Secretary
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